

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,

We are happy to be writing this letter from our home in Cochabamba! We arrived back on September 20th and have been busy unpacking and getting settled back into life here in Bolivia. God has already provided a compact SUV to replace the truck that we sold before we left for furlough. We are very thankful to now have a third row that allows our growing boys some extra space to spread out.

Several days after we arrived, we went go see what will be the rental property for our new church plant. It is located in an area called Sacaba, in a neighborhood known as Lava Lava. It is much larger than we had expected, and the construction is almost complete. The owner will need several more weeks to finish the construction before it can be turned over to us. The plan is to sign a contract that will begin in November. There is no doubt, God has opened this door, and we are praying that He will do a great work.

We had a huge answer to prayer this past month concerning the church plant. We had been praying that God would call someone to work alongside us as we start this new church. We recently got a call from a Venezuelan family from our first church plant in Riberalta who believes God is calling them to come and work with us in Cochabamba. Juan has been in the Bible Seminary and their family is serving faithfully in the church. It is so amazing to see God saving souls and then sending them to preach the gospel in other parts of Bolivia!

Bolivia had their Presidential elections in August; however, no candidate received a majority of the vote. This means that there will be a 2nd round held on October 19th between the top two candidates. Please pray that this second round will be peaceful, and that God's will would be accomplished. Your servants for Christ's sake,

The McKinney Family

Missionaries to Bolivia



PRAYER REQUESTS

- 2nd Round of Elections
- Construction at the Rental Property
- Preparations for the New Church Plant

PRAISES

- Safe Arrival to Bolivia
- God Provided Co-Laborers (Juan and Alba)



CONTACTUS

757-408-0357 mckinneys2bolivia.org mckinneys2bolivia@gmail.com

SENDING CHURCH

Tidewater Baptist Church 1316 Campostella Road Chesapeake, VA 23320

MISSION AGENCY

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions PO Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086